
CORRECTION:  This article states regarding the Socialist Party, ' They joined the Irish Anti-War 

Movement only after the massive mobilisation on 2003 and then left afterwards'. This is an error. As 

Michael O'Brien has pointed out, he joined the Steering Committee of the IAWM, on behalf of the 

SP, in September 2002 and served until the SP withdrew in 2006, and moreover he was Chief 

Steward on the 2003 demonstration. I apologise for this mistake. But, of course, I still stand over the 

general argument of the article including the part about the weakness of the SP on questions of anti-

imperialism.    

John Molyneux 


